
Town of Clinton Conservation Advisory Council 
Minutes – May 8, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 by Barbara Mansell, Chair.  
 
CAC Members present: Norene Coller (Emeritus), Jean McAvoy, Barbara Mansell, Maya 
Goer-Palenzuela, Marian Thompson 
 
Town Board members present:  Mike Whitton  
 
Public Comment:  No Public Comment 
 
Minutes: A motion to approve the April 10, 2019 minutes were made by Norene Coller. Jean 
McAvoy seconded. The minutes were approved.  

Communications: Barbara sent a letter to Arlene Campbell stating that the CAC had no 
comments on the Doniger Water Law Permit 221 Hollow Road – SEQRA Review.  
 
Finances: 
 2019 Budget  Amount  Spent     Remaining  
        $500      $500  $0   $500 
 
Clean Energy Subcommittee:  
Jean and Barbara met with Europa McGovern, Planner and Clean Energy Communities 
Coordinator Hudson Valley Regional Council on May 3, 2019 to learn how to enter the data into 
the Portfolio Manager. Jean hopes to have a report prepared for the next June Town Board 
meeting. Thank you, Jean. 
 
Local Law No. 1 of 2019, entitled, “Community Choice Aggregation Program”: An independent 
administrator has not been chosen. 
 
A public hearing for the revised Solar Law will be voted upon at the May 14, 2019 Town Board 
meeting. 
 
Education and Outreach:  
Maya reported that her Home Garden Workshop held on April 13, 2019 was well attended. 
 
The CAC did not participate in the Annual Town of Clinton Roadside Cleanup on April 20, 2019. 
 
There will be Tick Education Workshop on May 14-16, 2019 in Hyde Park. 
 
The CAC plans to have an informational table at the Clinton Democrats event on June 8, 2019. 
 
Nature Trail Subcommittee: Barbara Mansell 
Barbara collected rubbish in the Nature Trail and cleared branches from the Streamside Trail.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara Mansell 


